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Re: 	Delete, Delete, Delete, Direct Final Rule, GN Docket No. 25-133 (July 24, 2025).

When I announced my Build America Agenda, I said that outdated and unnecessary regulations from Washington often derail efforts to build high-speed networks and infrastructure across the country.  That is why delivering on the agenda’s core objectives will require implementing smart policies while carrying out a massive deregulation initiative.
We are doing so through our In Re: Delete, Delete, Delete proceeding—the largest deregulatory effort in FCC history. 
Today, we are taking the next step in this important process by taking rules off the books that regulate telegraph services, rabbit-ear broadcast receivers, and telephone booths—technologies that were considered outdated decades ago.
We are acting under our authority through the Administrative Procedure Act.  In the spirit of efficiency, this law gives the Commission the authority to fast track the elimination of rules that inarguably fail to serve the public interest.  Using this authority, the Commission can forgo the usual prior notice and public comment period before repealing the rules for these bygone regulations.
[bookmark: _Hlk204179672]  Today’s action will remove 11 outdated and useless rule provisions—covering at least 39 regulatory burdens, 7,194 words, and 16 pages.  Say goodbye to restrictions on phone booth closures, captioning on analog TV receivers, auction obligations that lapsed 20 years ago, and references to long-repealed telegraph rules.
The public will have the opportunity to provide input on today’s action, but absent any significant adverse comments, the rules identified in this item will be repealed. 
Thank you Adam Candeub, Michael Janson, David Konczal, Marcus Maher, Christopher Santini and Chin Yoo from the Office of General Counsel for their hard work on this item.
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